
NANCY LOU (BRUNNER) MATHEYS
On  Friday  afternoon,

September  6,  2024,  Nancy
Lou (Brunner) Matheys, 93, of
Monroeville,  moved  to  her
Heavenly home. Nancy was a
Christ  filled  woman,  who
loved  the  Lord,  and  her
family,  and  set  an  example
for  her  children,
grandchildren  and  great-
grandchildren  that  will  lead
them the  rest  of  their  lives.
She was born in Monroeville,
PA,  on  April  3,  1931,  to  the
late  William  M.  and  Ida  M.

Brunner. She was married to the late John A. Matheys, who
was the love of her life for 55 years. She was also preceded
in death by her dear brother and sister-in-law, Thomas and
Elsie Brunner. A loving mother to Holly (Rick) McCullough and
Tracy (John) Dugos. Cherished grandmother to Casey (Alan)
D’Angelo,  Marli  (Micheal  Walker)  McCullough  and  Olivia
Dugos; and great-grandmother to Hayden and Elley Walker,
Callan and Cooper D’Angelo. Also survived by many loving
nieces and nephews. Nancy was a graduate of Turtle Creek
High School, and Waynesburg University, where she studied
Business Administration. She worked in the legal department
at  Columbia  Gas  Company  until  she  was  married.  Her
greatest joy was being an amazing wife and mother to her
two girls, spoiling her three granddaughters, and four great-
grandchildren.  She  was  the  most  positive  and  supportive
Mom, with an unwavering faith in living her life and in facing
adversity, always relying on her Lord and Savior. Nancy was
always eager to help anyone, and always left her front door
open for neighbors and friends to always feel welcome to
drop in. Her altruistic nature was certainly shown in taking
care  of  her  husband for  20  years  without  hesitation  or  a
complaint of any kind. She was truly a beautiful  soul.  She
had an incredible love for animals, and a God-given talent in
planting and nurturing beautiful flowers. Always waiting to
see the first robin’s arrival of the spring season, Nancy so
enjoyed the  beauty  of  nature,  and  especially  her  love  for
birds. She will be truly missed by all that were blessed by her
Godly example of living a Christ-filled life. The family would
like  to  acknowledge  the  blessing  of  so  many  wonderful
caregivers, and to extend a special appreciation to Michelle
Coursin, who was not only an extraordinary caregiver,  but
also her loving friend. Family and friends will be received on
Friday,  September  13,  2024,  from 3:00-7:00  p.m.  at  JOBE
FUNERAL  HOME  &  CREMATORY,  INC.
(MONROEVILLE/PLUM  CHAPEL),  445  Beatty  Road,
Monroeville (412-856-4747). Funeral Service will be held on
Saturday, September 14, 2024, at 11:00 a.m. at Bethel United
Presbyterian  Church,  418  Beatty  Road,  Monroeville.  Burial
will  follow  at  Plum  Creek  Cemetery.  In  lieu  of  flowers,
memorial  contributions  may  be  made  to  Bethel  United
Presbyterian Church. Online condolences may be left at

www.jobefuneralhome.com.
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